MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY, 4TH OCTOBER
2011 AT 7.30 P.M. AT NORTH WOOTTON COMMUNITY SCHOOL

Present:
Councillors Armiger, Cox, Crome, Kerkham, Kilham, Malik, Milne, Nurse,



Pulsford-Harris and Towler 


In attendance: Mrs. E. Wymer (Clerk)

1. Apologies –  Councillors Marshall-Grint and Morrison.

2. Declaration of Interest – None.

3. Minutes of last meeting - It was unanimously agreed that the minutes of the meeting held on 6th September 2011 be signed as a true record of the meeting.  

4. Matters arising 
Vodafone mast – The Chairman reported that Lord Howard has offered two pieces of land as alternatives to the Tintern Grove area which do not encroach on residents properties.  Awaiting outcome.  The Clerk will inform South Wootton Parish Council.

Telephone kiosk – The Clerk reported that British Telecom has not yet replied to the request for repainting of the kiosk.  Council considered the proposal of adopting the kiosk which was agreed and the Clerk will apply on line.

Remembrance Sunday – The Clerk has not received a reply from the late Harry Gregory’s daughter with regard to Remembrance Sunday and the possibility of  donating a seat on Manor Road.  All veterans have been informed of service at the war memorial and lunch has been arranged for a main course and dessert at the House on the Green for £10 per person.
5.Law and order 
Councillor Towler reported that 21 crimes have been reported, mainly for anti-social behaviour.

Mini-motorbikes are in evidence in the woods behind The Howards and the PCSO will be informed.
The meeting was closed for Open Forum

6. Open Forum

Remembrance Day - The Rector of All Saints Church attended the meeting and suggested that a member of the Church could be present for a service at the war memorial on 11th November so that parishioners could attend the service at the church on Remembrance Sunday, 13th November.  It was felt that it was too late for this year but that veterans would be asked for their opinions for next year, the only problem being that when Remembrance Day falls between Monday and Friday some people would not be able to attend due to work commitments.  The Clerk has ordered a British Legion poppy wreath.

The Clerk was informed of a faulty street light and overgrown hedge outside 26 All Saints Drive.
The meeting was re-opened.

7. Correspondence

H. Brett


Quotation for new tablet on war memorial £787.20.  Two more

quotations from other companies have been requested but not yet received.

CGM


Tree inspection of trees on village green circulated to all councillors –





Quotation of  £945 + VAT and £95+ VAT to grind stump.  

NCS Group


Quotation for above of £890 + VAT.

CGM


Also inspected oak trees outside Linnymead re fungus.  Both would need





a PICUS tomogram which records the movement of sound waves





throughout the wood and provides a map of the internal wood decay but



they are not able to provide this service.

UK Power Networks
Chairman approved pruning of 3 oaks and ivy on Manor Road to allow clearance for electricity cables.

Highways

Looking for ways in which they can work closely with town and parish




councils so that the limited funds available can be used to meet local needs.  £1000,000 set aside to share the cost of delivering small improve-




ments and asking for bids.  They will support half of costs.

Highways

Surface Water Management Plan – Presentation and workshop at BC




Offices on 13th October at 11 am.

Norfolk Coast Partnership
Election of Community Reps. 

Boundary Commission
Review of Parliamentary constituencies in England.  Visit web-site for details www.independent.gov.uk/boundarycommissionforengland. 

NCC

Norfolk Minerals and Waste Local Development Framework adopted.

CPRE

Booklet on How to respond to planning applications.

B.C.

Local Development Framework – see attached.   Possibly 2,000 new homes in South Wootton (rear of Junior School and Grimston Road) but none in North Wootton.

8. Finance
Bal. b/fwd.







41529.75

Add:

SWPC







   224.76











41754.51

Less:
E-ON



669.20

MHB



250.49

Scouts & Guides



  10.00

PHA (alarm service)


  60.00

MHB (new column)

          1622.40

MHB (new lantern)


240.00

E. Wymer



346.34

HMRC



  69.27

E. Wymer (expenses)


  11.82
Glasdon (dog waste bin)

199.68









  3479.20
 Bal. c/fwd.






          £38275.31

Made up as follows:

Halifax a/c (matured but cheque not received yet)


12000.00

Lloyds TSB







26275.31









38275.31

Above expenditure approved for payment.

A new account at Saffron Building Society will be opened with a deposit of £13,000 when cheque received for matured account as instructions had not been carried out by Halifax Building Society due to computer problems.

Council considered the quotations for tree work on The Green.  It was agreed that the Country Grounds Maintenance quotations of £945 for remedial work  and £95 for grinding of the stump should be accepted.  The Clerk will inform NCS Group that they have been unsuccessful with their quotation.

The Responsible Finance Officer will provide a 6 monthly review at the November meeting and a breakdown of the internal audit process in accordance with Mazars comments.

9.Highways  - 
Councillor Milne will consider the Norfolk County Council letter at looking for ways in which they can work closely with town and parish councils so that the limited funds available can be used to meet local needs.  £1000,000 set aside to share the cost of delivering small improvements and asking for bids.  NCC will support half of costs.  This could be included in a review of the Localism Bill which Councillors Milne and Towler have agreed to undertake.

The Chairman will hopefully attend the Surface Water Management Plan  presentation and workshop at

BC Offices on 13th October at 11 am.

10.Wootton Park Association – 

Minutes are now being circulated to all councillors.

The Liaison meeting between North and South Wootton Parish Council and the Wootton Park Association will be held on 20th October at South Wootton Parish Office.

The Clerk will include an item in the newsletter advertising the impending clerk’s position with the resignation of Carolyn McKenzie and also asking for volunteers for next year’s Picnic on Park.
11.Street lighting –  

The Clerk will meet with Mr. M. Buck of MHB Lighting next week with regard to the new column in Bede Close for which the Parish Council received funding.
12.Planning – 
11/01619/F
David Taylor Associates

Extensions and alterations to dwelling



5 Frederick Close

Planning Committee recommended approval.  Agreed.

Council considered the Local Development Framework document.  There is no land in North Wootton suitable for development at the present time but it includes details of proposed housing development behind South Wootton Junior School and Grimston Road within the next 15 years.  The land extending beyond the  South Wootton Junior School proposal is marked as potential future growth which could impinge on North Wootton.  Lord Howard will inform the Council of Castle Rising Parish Council’s views and the Clerk will ascertain South Wootton Parish Council’s views.  There is a drop in session at South Wootton Village Hall on Thursday, 6th October from 3.30 pm to 8.00 pm when residents may view plans.

13.The Village – 

Oak trees on Manor Road – The Clerk will ask Country Grounds Maintenance Ltd. for an indication as to the cost of a PICUS tomogram on the two trees in question.

Council agreed that the person controlling the moles should be asked to continue.

14.Village Hall –

No representative from the Parish Council attended recent meeting.  However Councillor Kilham reported that he believes the village hall committee have been in contact with the Borough Council re the entertainment licence and more bookings for the hall received.

Councillor Kerkham reported to the meeting that he and Councillor Pulsford-Harris visited the Chariman of the Rugby Club at the club house in order to see whether it might be a suitable place for development as a new village hall.  One of the disadvantages of the club is that there is no access for wheel chairs or other disabled at the moment and would require a lift as well as better lighting down Gatehouse Lane.  In principle the RUFC management is interested in discussing such developments and becoming more involved in the village.

At a recent parish council meeting it was agreed that the village should discuss the nature of a village hall for North Wootton and that a first move would be to ask the villagers for their views either via the newsletter or a separate meeting while asking abut responses to the County Council proposals prior to the end of January 2012.

15.Newsletter items

Remembrance Sunday;
Trading Standards volunteers; 
Village hall;

Register of electors;

Mobile library;


Police custody volunteers;

Income & Expenditure;
Drs surgery meeting;


Wootton Park;

Parliamentary constituencies

There being no other business the meeting closed at  9.00 pm.

…………………………………………. Chairman ………………………………….. Date

